



BLL Board Meeting Agenda

June 4, 2026

1. **Call to Order:** Brooks called to order at 6:01 PM,

2. **Board of Directors Action to be Taken**

- Approve May Minutes: Steph motioned, Scott 2nd, all approved
- Approve Financial Reports: Cory shared his financial income, expenses, etc. Laura shared hers. All information is available in emails sent. No questions for either. Scott motioned and John 2nd, all in favor.

3. **President's Report**

- Graymont Practice Field Update: Person in charge of making the decision has ghosted Brooks via email. He will work on getting a phone number to contact him. This is along Rt. 64 across from the quarry.
- Summer Ball feedback: 12U, 11U, 10U District and 12U and 10U Tournament Teams. Some players were not given an opportunity to play this summer. Brooks heard from a few parents with frustration and trying to help them understand the process. Brooks spoke to Musser at PV and may have enough between the 2 leagues to form another team based out of PV. This would be a 12U team.
- Pre-district tournament: Coming together, all leagues have made contact and shared what teams will be playing in what bracket. Draft brackets are set up, umpires are set up, brackets will be sent out tomorrow to league presidents. Concession stand chairs will be on the email as well. Teams from Bellefonte will be expected to help at concessions. Tyler James agreed to make sure things run smoothly at Gettig Fields. This is next week....June 11-14. Brooks shared tentative costs. Steph shared Millers Tropical Sno is confirmed.
- Webster Field gutter installation: Along the pavilion along field 1 the run off is causing erosion. Mid State is on board to fix it. Scott made a motion to have this done as long as it is under \$600. John 2nd. All approved.
- Safe to Play Grant Application: Program this year was though a data center and this allowed us to be eligible for grants. Brooks applied for the grant to move the batting cage for Webster Field 1.
- NV updates:

4. **Unfinished Business**

- Minors update: Jim needs to set up a day to collect equipment. Minors tournament went well. All scheduled games were able to be played except 1-2.

- Larry shared that he got wind of someone sharing they felt minors was too competitive, Ryan shared that he heard the opposite. Brooks shared they try to keep teams even and make it fair.
- Auxiliary updates:
 - Steph does not have the number for fan gear, site is up for summer ball, Anniversary Parade is July 3rd and the deadline is soon for us to enter.
 - The Field fundraiser is
 - Concession for playoff and championship were not filled. Steph shared her frustration. A discussion was held and members shared their thoughts. Possible blurb in sign up discussing play off concession duties.
 - Concern of Krunik nominees were not notified they were a contestant. Need to make sure this is taken care of for next year.
 - Larry asked about a polo option for coaches to purchase a shirt to wear during games. Also cost of equipment will exceed the \$50 registration fee. Cory motions to get polos for 12U coaches, Steph shares that opens a can of worms. She will add a polo to the site.
- Summer Tournaments: Eric gave an update for tournaments to Brooks, more teams will register as they are knocked out of Districts. Eric will need help, teams playing will be expected to help. Districts will start the week of June 22nd.

5. New Business

- Sponsor past due payments: No payment from Benner Pike Chiropractic and he has not returned phone call, Pro-Scape has a sign and no payment....Brooks suggests pulling Benner Pike from sponsoring a team since he has had a history of not paying for a team.
- End of season party funds: Jodi shared normally NV would provide reimbursement up to \$100 for end of season party. Jodi suggested maybe doing ½. Discussed the amount for 32 teams. Not going to happen this year. Possibly will do a party on their own.
- Next steps in separation from NVLL: Received a proposal from the people who have been running softball. Brooks would like to have a meeting with them and Jodi. Brooks feels its unreasonable and would like to meet with them as the proposal is not something willing to be considered. Brooks gave a short version of their requests. Cory then shared his view. Ideas were brainstormed. Larry questioned why they need to separate. He doesn't understand why they want to separate. Cory shared he feels they want to be in control. Larry suggests that softball has a general meeting to get majority of parents from softball to part of the decision for separating.
- Smiley is concerned with PG field 1. Water is running off and making a trench. Cory will take care of having someone come in and fix it.

- Emily asked about banners.....\$180 for a banner for a parade, \$320 and then \$400 are the next sizes. Ryan motions to buy the small size and Alicia 2nd. All approved.

6. **Next Meeting:** Normally a July meeting is not held. For now we will skip July and have a meeting in August. Meeting will be August 2nd at 6:00.

7. **Adjournment:** Travis motioned to adjourn meeting at 7:43 and Ryan 2nd.

Bellefonte
Little League

Meeting Date 6/4/2020

Coaches - please indicate your team

<u>CARL GEMMATI (LIONS)</u>	<u>Amanda Outrow</u>
<u>LAUREN GEMMATI</u>	<u>Henry Horner MET</u>
<u>Alicia Leathers</u>	<u>Travis Scanlan (Rotary)</u>
<u>Stephanie Fost</u>	<u>Jay Souchick</u>
<u>Brooks Fost</u>	
<u>Erin Gearhart</u>	
<u>Dana Grove</u>	
<u>Jodi Johnston</u>	
<u>Scott Flick</u>	
<u>Emily Reid</u>	
<u>Alicia ROBERTS Family</u>	
<u>John King</u>	
<u>James Charonic</u>	
<u>Ryan Scanlan</u>	